
Meeting of the Brevort Township Board 

October 10th, 2016  

Minutes 

Meeting called to order at 6:00 PM by Supervisor Serwach. 

Board Members present: Supervisor Serwach, Treasurer Litzner, Clerk Bird, Trustee Wallace, 

and Trustee Erskine. 

Also, present:  Fire Chief Mark Peterson, Ken Talsma, Ron Peterka, John Litzner, Judi Butkovich, 

Brian Olson, Tabatha Orr, and Kathy Stokes. 

Reading of the Minutes was completed by Clerk Bird.  Motion to accept the minutes made by 

Trustee Wallace, Seconded by Treasurer Litzner. 

Treasurer’s Report was read by Treasurer Litzner. Motion made to accept the report by Trustee 

Erskine, Second by Trustee Wallace.  

Bills against the township were read by Clerk Bird. A motion to pay the bills was made by 

Treasurer Litzner, Second by Trustee Erskine. 

Fire Department Update: Chief Mark Peterson 

The board approved the Fire Department’s request of $300.00 for the annual children’s 

Christmas party. Trustee Erskine motioned to approve the request as stated, Second by Trustee 

Wallace.  Fire Chief Peterson is working on requesting bids to finish the Self Contained 

Breathing Apparatus installation. 

Sewer Update: Supervisor Serwach 

Last month there was 8 service calls. 

Treasurer Litzner shared that Mary Ellen Luepnitz would like a follow up call regarding a grinder 

on her vacant property. 

Public Comment: 

Deputy Sherriff John Litzner provided a presentation to the board regarding the Bond Proposal 

which will be voted on county wide on November 8, 2016. Voting yes would allow the Sherriff’s 

department to expand their facility. The expansion would create more space for inmates and 

allow the county to meet the demand most effectively.  

Judi Butkovich shared a concern regarding the public beach access located at the end of Dukes 

Rd. The condition of the beach is becoming poor by being overgrown. She suggested to the 

board that picnic tables be implemented along with the space being cleaned up. Discussion 

included the ability of the township to clean up the beach access. Trustee Wallace will check 



with Dirk Heckman as the location is also a county roadway.  

Adjournment was motioned by Treasurer Litzner at 6:35 PM, Seconded by Trustee Erskine. 


